SUAA Board Minutes
November 2, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Blackledge, Jones, Dallinger, Brown, Melz-Jennings, Pano, Ramsey, Rock, Barker, Werling

The meeting was called to order by President McLean at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1.  The secretary’s minutes were approved. Rock/Jones 

2.  The treasurer’s report was submitted. Pano/Dallinger 

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following 3 members have passed away in the last month:  James Rule, Gerald Carlson and Lisa Vivan Couer.

4.  Membership- McLean reported 487 members in our local chapter. 
 
5.  Social- Dallinger reported the luncheon went well.  The Snow Bunny Luncheon will be Tuesday, February 6 with the snow date to be February 13.  It will be potluck.

6. SURS Update- Rock reported a new Chief Investment Officer has been hired.  The portfolio performance has been uneventful.  The State of Illinois is continuing to make payments to the state retirement system.

7. Legislative- Pano reported the legislature will finish the veto session next week.  Legislative staff members are asking to Unionize.  Nuclear power plant discussion was identified.  The State Public School Report card was published last week. 

8.  Publications- Barker reported items for the newsletter should be sent to her soon. 

9.  Foundation- Brown identified 8 scholarships of $1,000 will be given in 2024. There is still a $1,000 scholarship for 2023 yet to be given to an individual for staff development.  There will be 2 staff development scholarships for 2024.  

10.  Networking- No report.
.  
11. Technology- No report.

12.  Announcements- Rock and Brown reported on the state SUAA meeting.  There were 57 delegates participating.  There was discussion of non-voting members sitting with delegates.  They heard an overview of tier one and tier two pensions, pension funding and much data.

13. Old Business-. McLean discussed the promotional video.  He also reported on a possible speaker for a recruitment meeting.
 .
14. New Business- None identified
 
Motion was made to adjourn. Brown/Pano

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
